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Bernadette Vergnaud (S&D)

Subject: Accessibility Act

In 2003, the European Year of People with Disabilities highlighted the discrimination suffered by 
disabled people and encouraged the Member States to take action. In this regard, the European 
Union launched an action plan entitled ‘Equal opportunities for people with disabilities’ for the period 
2003-2010, with the aim of ensuring disability issues would be taken into consideration in all EU 
policies with a potential impact on disabled people’s lives.

When that period expired, the Commission renewed its commitment through a 10-year strategy to 
encourage equal opportunities for disabled people, the Disability Strategy 2010-2020, covering a 
range of matters.

In 2011, the President of the Commission, José Manuel Barroso, undertook to ensure that the United 
Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (UNCRPD), ratified by the European 
Union in 2011, would be duly followed up within the Commission.

At that time, the European Commissioner for Justice and Fundamental Rights, Viviane Reding, said 
that provisions in favour of disabled workers would be tabled before 2012, with regard to paid 
employment on the open labour market, career development, as well as EU support for voluntary 
action by companies (Accessibility Act).

To date, the Commission has not tabled any draft act.

At the same time, Parliament has repeatedly expressed its desire for the Commission to come 
forward with a robust, ambitious and binding text (including in the resolution adopted in late 2011 on 
the Disability Strategy 2010-2020).

Does the Commission plan to table a proposal by the end of the current parliamentary term?

Will this ‘Accessibility Act’ take the form of a binding regulation or directive?

Will mentally disabled people be included in the new proposals?


